The City Council of the City of Monticello, Florida, met in regular session on 
February 2, 2016 at 7:00 PM at City Hall.  The following members were present: 

        Tom Vogelgesang, Mayor
        Troy Avera 
        Julie Conley

        John Jones
        George Evans
Others present were: 

        Fred Mosley, Chief of Police 
        Steve Wingate, City Manager

        Emily Anderson, City Clerk
        Bruce Leinback, City Attorney
Mayor Tom Vogelgesang called the meeting to order.  Council Member George Evans    offered an invocation, and Mayor Vogelgesang led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
PRESENTATION OF 2015 COMMUNITY CHAMPION  CERTIFICATE  Health Department Director Jennifer Johnson presented the City with a Healthiest Weight Community Champion Award for 2015.
PUBLIC COMMENT
*Anne Holt of Main Street, encouraged everyone to attend the Founding Families exhibit at Jefferson Arts.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On motion of John Jones, seconded by Troy Avera, minutes of the January 5, 2016  meeting were approved.
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND BOARD ACTION – APPLICATIONS FOR CERTIFICATES OF APPROPRIATENESS
*370 N. Jefferson Street – Addition of Fence

Owner/Applicant:  Bob’s Marine LLC (Robert Armstrong)

*385 N. Cherry Street – Building and Fence Modifications

Owner/Applicant:  Bob’s Marine LLC (Robert Armstrong)

Applicant Robert Armstrong presented a brief explanation of the planned improvements.  Mayor Vogelgesang opened the public hearing.  Jack Carswell discussed the importance of appearance of the city, such as addition of street lights and sidewalks.  Joe Rosmini encouraged approval of the applications.  City Council Member Troy Avera suggested that the application for the 385 N. Cherry Street be returned to the Historic Design Review Board for determination if the chain link fence and screening is compatible with surrounding properties, and authorize the Board to seek a determination from the State if such fencing is acceptable in an Historic District. 
Council Member Evans made a motion to accept the recommendations of the Historic Design Review Board as stated in their minutes.  The motion was seconded by John Jones.  The vote was as follows:


FOR


AGAINST

Tom Vogelgesang
         Troy Avera

George Evans

John Jones

Julie Conley

REVIEW OF DRAFT HISTORIC PROEPRTY AD VALOREM TAX EXEMPTION PROGRAM   Mayor Vogelgesang briefly reviewed the program as outlined by the Historic Design Review Board.  Council Member Troy Avera expressed concern over the Historic Design Review Board’s comments, and, after general discussion by Council Members and citizens, and background information provided by Attorney Leinback, the Council elected to further discuss the proposal at a workshop.   
COUNCIL MEMBER TROY AVERA TOPICS OF DISCUSSION

Council Member Avera noted that the Heritage Roads signage has been approved by the Department of Transportation.  He stated his intention to pursue canopy roads protection for city trees.
Council Member Avera, other Council Members, and members of the public discussed goals and methods and financing of economic development projects within the city.  There were also discussions of needed improvements downtown, use of the BP money, and other areas of town that also need improvements.
CHAMBER REQUEST FOR CITY COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVE ON CHAMBER BOARD   On motion of Julie Conley, seconded by John Jones, the Council unanimously voted to approve Troy Avera as the city representative on the Chamber Board.  
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS

*City Manager Steve Wingate reported the lighting on East Dogwood Street has been improved.  He also reported that smoke testing has begun within the sewer system to detect water infiltration.  He also reported on water/sewer revenue increases with the U.S. 19 North water extension project.  Mr. Wingate also reported he is developing an RFP for 
water tower maintenance.
*City Clerk Emily Anderson reported that 24 applications for CDBG housing rehabilitation have been received and are being scored.  

Clerk Anderson also reported the audit will be late since the information on Florida Retirement System entity accountability is still being developed by the State.

COUNCIL MEMBER REPORTS

*Council Member George Evans noted on the website improvement.  He also noted that the garbage truck crew was out in the cold, wet weather recently.  

Council Member Evans noted the importance of economic development being a joint effort, and notes the great strides which have been made in various improvement goals.
*Council Member John Jones reported a very dangerous situation at the Bike Trail at U.S. 90 since vehicles are not stopping.  He suggested the need for some sort of signage or other improvements for crosswalk markings, including warnings of high fines for not stopping at crosswalks.
He mentioned a hazardous materials training at the Jefferson County Sheriff’s Office.

*Council Member Troy Avera noted appreciation at being able to attend the Institute for Elected Municipal Officers training.
*Mayor Vogelgesang noted the Road Safety Audit has been received.  He also noted that the city has made many improvements in cleaning nuisance properties, adding a new sewer plant, and the city has not raised taxes until this year, even with the economic downtown.
*February Workshop Dates   The Council will meet on February 22nd at 6:00 p.m.  Topics of discussion will be sewer extension to I-10/S.R. 59, the historic property tax exemption, budget update, and the road safety audit.
With no further discussions, the meeting was adjourned.
                                                           
       
Respectfully submitted,

                                                                   

Emily Anderson
                                      

City Clerk/Treasurer

--------------------------------------

 Mayor
NOTE:  These proceedings were digitally recorded (1 File)
